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THE CHINESE PEOPLE’S ASSOCIATION FOR 

FRIENDSHIP WITH FOREIGN COUNTRIES

April 10.2018

Honorable Kevin L. Bryant
Lieutenant Governor
State of South Carolina
USA

Dear Lieutenant Governor Kevin L. Bryant,

It gives me a great pleasure to write to you. Over the years, the Chinese People’s 
Association for Friendship with Foreign Countries (CPAFFC) has kept sound 
relationship with the State of South Carolina.

To further promote U.S.-China sub-national exchanges, the CPAFFC plans to hold the 
Fourth U.S.-China Governors Forum in Chengdu, Sichuan Province, on May 22 and 
23, 2018. 1 cordially invite you to join the forum.

The U.S.-China Governors Forum is an important sub-national exchange mechanism 
between our two countries. Three forums and two round dialogues have been held in 
the U.S. and China since the Forum was launched in 2011. It provides a platform for 
governors of our two countries to share understanding, exchange views and generate 
pragmatic sub-national cooperation. In addition to the participation of governors and 
government officials, business and other sectors are also important part of the Forum.

Introduction and itinerary of the Fourth Forum is attached hereinafter for your 
reference. My point of contact is Ms.Wang Yang at wangyang@cpaffc.org.cn. It 
would be greatly appreciated if response could be given before April 18. 2018.

I look forward to hearing from you soon.

Best regards.

Li Xiaolin
President
CPAFFC

Address:1 Taijichang Street
Beijing 100740
China

Tel: (86-10) 65122474
Fax: (86-10) 65128354
Http//w ww.cpaffc.org . cn
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